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549226 COLON MARCOS A

DOB: 01/17/1990 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Colon in November 2015 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
his parole. This is contingent upon Mr. Colon completing
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. During any period of unemployment Mr.
Colon is to perform twenty hours of community service per
week. This parole is also contingent upon Mr. Colon
remaining booking free and remaining in any other program
or educational courses in which he is currently enrolled.

(GTD: 7/20/16) MINIMUM VOTE: YES: Reamer, Verdi, Rickman

554776 EASON KELVIN T

DOB: 07/10/1991 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Eason in September 2015 to
his xxxxxxxxxxxxx contingent upon acceptance through the
Interstate Compact. This is with GPS for the duration of
his parole with xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxx. During any period of unemployment Mr. Eason is
to perform twenty hours of community service per week.
This parole is also contingent upon Mr. Eason remaining
booking free and remaining in any program or educational
courses in which he is currently enrolled. (GTD: 1/10/16)
MINIMUM VOTE: YES: Reamer, Verdi, Rickman

148914 GARCIA HECTOR R

DOB: 11/20/1944 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Garcia to in August 2015 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. During any period
of
unemployment Mr. Garcia is to perform twenty hours of
community service per week. This parole is contingent upon
Mr. Garcia remaining booking free and remaining in any

program or educational courses in which he is currently
enrolled. (GTD: 2/9/16 ) MINIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Verdi, Rickman

146426 HARDGUITTNI HENRY E

DOB: 03/01/1988 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Hardguittni in August 2015 to
GPS with xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the duration
of parole. During any period of unemployment Mr.
Hardguittni is to perform twenty hours of community service
per week. This parole is contingent upon Mr. Hardguittni
remaining booking free and remaining in any program or
educational courses in which he is currently enrolled.
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(GTD: 1/24/16) MINIMUM VOTE: YES: Reamer, Verdi, Rickman

145045 HERNANDEZ KEVIN M

DOB: 09/03/1992 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Hernandez in April 2016 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. He will also be on GPS for six
months. The reason for the long-staggered date is that the
Board believes to parole him at this stage in his sentence,
given the nature and seriousness of his offense and
quantity of drugs, would promote disrespect for the law.
During any period of unemployment Mr. Hernandez is to
perform twenty hours of community service per week. This
parole is contingent upon Mr. Hernandez remaining booking
free and remaining in any program or educational courses in
which he is currently enrolled. (GTD: 8/4/17) MINIMUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Rickman

524577 LEBLANC DERRICK A

DOB: 06/02/1980 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Leblanc in January 2016 to
GPS for the duration of his sentence. This is contingent
on
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.

completion

During any period of unemployment Mr. Leblanc is to perform
twenty hours of community service per week. This parole is
also contingent upon Mr. Leblanc remaining booking free and
remaining in any program or education courses in which he
is currently enrolled. (GTD: 5/31/16) MINIMUM VOTE: YES:
Reamer, Verdi, Rickman

538797 OGANDO ERICK S

DOB: 02/01/1986 - PAROLED

Contingent on Mr. Ogando's xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, the Board
votes to parole him in August 2015 xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. This
is
with GPS for the duration of his parole. During any period
of unemployment Mr. Ogando is to perform twenty hours of
community service per week. This parole is contingent upon
Mr. Ogando remaining booking free and remaining in any
program or educational courses in which he is currently
enrolled. (GTD:9/3/16 ) MINIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;

Pisaturo, Verdi, Rickman
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120720 RODRIGUES ALVRO G

DOB: 02/21/1981 - PAROLED

With an approved home and job plan the Board votes to
parole Mr. Rodrigues in August 2015 to GPS for the duration
of his sentence. In addition he needs to become involved
in a community non-violence program during the time of his
parole with xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the duration of his
parole. During any period of unemployment Mr. Rodrigues is
to perform twenty hours of community service per week.
This parole is contingent upon Mr. Rodrigues remaining
booking free and remaining in any program or educational
courses in which he is currently enrolled. (GTD:2/16/16)
MINIMUM

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi,

Rickman

536754 SHEPARD ANTONIO J

DOB: 07/10/1982 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Shepard in August 2015 to GPS
for the duration of his sentence. This is with a minimum
of

thirty

days

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the duration of his parole as
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. During any period of unemployment
Mr.
Shepard is to perform twenty hours of community service per
week. This parole is contingent upon Mr. Shepard remaining
booking free and remaining in any program or educational
courses in which he is currently enrolled. (GTD: 11/16/15)
MINIMUM

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi,

Rickman

148700 SMITH CHRISTOPHER

DOB: 07/22/1986 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Smith in August 2015 to GPS
for a minimum of three months, with an approved home and
job plan and appropriate counseling. During any period of
unemployment Mr. Smith must perform twenty hours of
community service per week. This parole is contingent upon
Mr. Smith remaining booking free and remaining in any
program or educational courses in which he is currently
enrolled. (GTD: 4/27/18) MINIMUM VOTE: YES: Reamer,

Verdi, Rickman

103957 TINLEY ADAM H

DOB: 11/19/1974 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Tinley in August 2015 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx Mr. Tinley will be placed on GPS for the
durationo of his sentence and is to xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx if there is time remaining.
During any period of unemployment Mr. Tinley is perform
twenty hours of community service per week. This parole is
contingent upon Mr. Tinley remaining booking free and
remaining in any program or educational courses in which he
is currently enrolled. (GTD: 3/19/16) MINIMUM VOTE:

CONTINUED NEXT PAGE...
Parole06.rpt

R.I. DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS

DATE: 08/09/15
PAROLE BOARD MEETING FOR: JULY 27, 2015
PAGE: 4

PAROLED
YES: Reamer, Verdi, Rickman

116618 TORRES ISRAEL A

DOB: 12/22/1981 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Torres in August 2015 to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and GPS for a
minimum
of six months. (GTD: 2/10/17) MINIMUM VOTE: YES:
Reamer, Verdi, Rickman

CONTINUED

108323 RAHED ABRAHAM J JR

DOB: 11/12/1977 - CONTINUED

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to parole eilgibility
this matter is continued for six months (January 2016)
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD:11/24/16)

MINIMUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Rickman

DENIED

151245 CEPPI MARK

DOB: 05/14/1962 - DENIED

The Board commends Mr. Ceppi on his programming to date,
however, in light of the seriousness of his offense,
including the injuries and impact to the victim, the Board
believes that to parole him would depreciate the
seriousness of those events and also promote disrespect for
the law. Accordingly we will deny parole without
reconsideration. (GTD: 6/19/16) MINIMUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Rickman

150084 FRANCES JEFFRY

DOB: 06/18/1984 - DENIED

The Board votes to deny parole based on the severity of the
offense and the Board would like to see Mr. Frances
complete his xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We will
see him again in nine months (4/2016) to review his
progress. (GTD: 5/24/17) MINIMUM VOTE: YES: Reamer,
Verdi, Rickman

066817 GODIN JOSEPH F

DOB: 05/14/1964 - DENIED

In light of Mr. Godin's significant criminal history for

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, his lack of insight displayed at
hearing with his respect to his responsibility for his
offense, and the minimization of his conduct as well as his
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx during this incarceration, we will
deny
parole without reconsideration. The Board believes that to
parole him on this record would not only promote disrespect
for the law, but the Board cannot say that he could remain
at liberty without violating the law. We recommend that he
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xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to the extent that
it is available to him. (GTD: 2/8/16) MINIMUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Rickman

067864 GREEN DANIEL S

DOB: 08/01/1964 - DENIED

The Board votes to deny parole without reconsideration for
Mr. Green based on his extensive criminal history, lack of
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. In

addition
the Board did not find him credible at hearing.
Accordingly the Board cannot say that he would remain at
liberty without violating the law and to parole him on the
facts would promote disrespect for the law. (GTD: 10/6/16)
MINIMUM

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi,

Rickman

149734 GREENE NATHANIEL A

DOB: 05/16/1982 - DENIED

The Board votes to deny parole to Mr. Greene based on the
severity of his offense, the length of his sentence and the
multiple incidents of child abuse and injuries to the
victim. The Board believes that to parole him on this
record at this time would depreciate the seriousness and
severity of his offense and promote disrespect for the law.
In addition he has not xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx before his release. We will
reconsider him in March 2016.(GTD: 5/2/17) MINIMUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Rickman

113665 JIMENEZ DANNY L

DOB: 07/13/1980 - DENIED

Based on Mr. Jimenez's extensive criminal history for
violent crimes as well as the nature of his new offense for

a firearm, the Board votes to deny parole without
reconsideration. It does not seem apparent that Mr. Jimenez
is ready or able to change his pattern of criminality and,
therefore, the Board cannot say that he would remain at
liberty without continuing to violate the law. In addition
to parole him from this sentence and on this record would
promote disrespect for the law. (GTD: 8/14/17) MINIMUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Rickman

061807 JOHNSON TROY D

DOB: 04/27/1960 - DENIED

The Board votes to deny parole. The reasons for the denial
are his extensive criminal record, his prior chances on
parole and revocation. He is currently xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We would like him to
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and we will see him in one year.
(7/2016).

(GTD: 4/27/18) MINIMUM VOTE: YES: Reamer,

Verdi, Rickman
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119806 LAVOIE NATHANAEL R

DOB: 04/15/1983 - DENIED

Based on the nature and seriousness of this domestic
violence offense, including xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and Mr.
Lavoie's history for domestic violence, the Board votes to
deny parole. The Board believes to parole Mr. Lavoie at
this time from this sentence would not only undercut the
seriousness of his offense but also promote disrespect for
the law. In addition, he has not yet xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx here at the ACI. He will flatten
his sentence without reconsideration. (GTD: 2/15/16)
MINIMUM

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi,

Rickman

102749 LEEMING ROBERT C

DOB: 11/26/1975 - DENIED

Based on the seriousness of the offense, as well as the
fact that Mr. Leeming has an extensive record for domestic
violence, and his prior opportunity on parole the Board
votes to deny parole without reconsideration.
(GTD:5/15/2016) MINIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Verdi, Rickman

088450 LIGGINS MICHAEL A

DOB: 06/04/1969 - DENIED

The Board votes to deny parole. Mr. Liggins has been
paroled twice before and is back on yet another offense. He
offered very little evidence of insight. He will flatten

his sentence without reconsideration. (GTD: 4/16/16 )
MINIMUM VOTE: YES: Reamer, Verdi, Rickman

148183 MAJOR PETER J

DOB: 03/23/1970 - DENIED

The Board commends Mr. Major on his efforts xxxxxxxxxxxxx,
to
date. In light of the seriousness of his offense including
the loss of life and length of his sentence, the Board
votes to deny parole. The Board believes that to parole
him at this time would not only depreciate the seriousness
of the offense but also promote disrespect for the law. We
will reconsider him in eighteen months (1/2017). (GTD:
8/25/18) MINIMUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Verdi, Rickman

148074 PORTER CHRISTOPHER S

DOB: 03/21/1989 - DENIED

Based on the seriousness of Mr. Porter's offense and length
of his sentence, as well as the fact that he was on bail
when he committed his new charge, the Board votes to deny
parole at this time. The Board believes that to parole him
at this stage in his sentence would promote disrespect for
the law and depreciate the seriousness of his actions. The
Board would like to see him xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
and we will see him in January 2016. (GTD:5/17/17 )

MINIMUM

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi,

Rickman
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146027 WILLIAMSON ROBERT B

DOB: 01/29/1966 - DENIED

Based on the lack of programming to address his domestic
violence behavior and record, as well as his criminal
record for same and lack of insight displayed at hearing
into his responsibility over and above xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for
his crime, the Board votes to deny parole without
reconsideration. The Board believes that to parole Mr.
Williamson at this time would promote disrespect for the
law and depreciate the seriousness of his offense and
criminal record. (GTD:11/27/15) MINIMUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Verdi, Rickman

